
 

  

22nd April 2024 
 

 

To users of Anstey Park 
and car park 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Colleague 
 
Advanced Notice Anstey Park 
Parking Restrictions – Thursday 2nd May to Friday 10th May 2024 
 
I am writing to advise you from Thursday 2nd May to Friday 10th May there will be some 
parking restrictions within Anstey Park.  This is due to a private organisation booking 
Anstey Park for parking of film production vehicles.   
 
Thursday 2nd May to Friday 10th May 
The grass area on the attached plan, location A, to the left of the Football Enclosure and 
the Skate Park/MUGA, will be utilised for parking.  From Thursday 2nd May to Saturday 4th 
May trackway will be installed on the area.  Production vehicles and units will start pulling 
onto site on Monday 6th May.  It is hoped the trackway will be removed on Wednesday 8th 
May and Thursday 9th May with Friday 10th May being a backup day should it be needed.  
 
Monday 6th May to Wednesday 8th May 
The main car parking areas, see locations C and D on the attached plan, will not be in 
public use, as these areas too will be utilised for parking. 
 
Also, for the duration please can you also refrain from parking along the drive within 
Anstey Park.  Advanced notices have gone up within Anstey Park advising visitors to the 
park of these restrictions.  The production company will also have marshals and security 
on site during this time. 
 
I would be grateful if you could share this letter with your parents/carers/members who 
utilise the parking area within Anstey Park making them aware of the restrictions. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Pat Harris 
 
Pat Harris (Mrs) 
Town Clerk 
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